Mayor of Providence

Jorge O. Elorza

lanuary 15, 2015

Honorable Members
Providence City Hall
City Hall

Dear Honorable Members:

Pursuant to Sections 302(b) and 908 of the Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, as amended and

Public Law Chapter 45-50, Sections 1 through 31 passed in 1987, | am this day reappointing April Chase-
Lubitz of 115 Laurel Avenue, Providence, Rhode Island 02906, as a member of the Retirement Board for
a term ending on January 1, 2019, '

Sincerely,
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Joréé O.. Elorza
Mayor
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City Hall, 25 Dorrance Street, Providence, R1 02903
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April Chase-Lubitz

115 Laurel Avenue
1?rofvid€nce, Rhode Tsland
.

Before ieaving the workforce to raise her children, April Chase-Lubitz spent over fifteen
years in healthcare administration, marketing and development, and strategic planning,
Sho seryed as Vice President of Marketing and Planning for Sargent Rehabilitation
Center, Director of Marketing and Development for Bradley Hospital, and Director of
Blue Cross Blue Shield Rhode Tsland’s health and wellness program. In addition she
sjérired;efxs a consultant to Checkerboard Ltd, a family-owned personal stationery
company, to market and develop business partnerships for its online store.

Prior to relocétlng to Rhode Island in 1987, Ms. Chase-Lubitz was the Program
Dcveiopment Coordinator for Tennessee’s original Area Health Education Center based
at Mcharry Medical School. The federally funded AHEC program provided desperately
needed medlcal services to rural Tennesseans through a systematic rotation of medical
student$ to those areas. She served as the Exccutive Director of that program’s first rural-
based center.

Over th;e past ten years Ms. Chase-Lubitz has been involved in various volunteer
organizations. She became actively involved with Festival Ballet Providence as both a
hénds-(;n volunteer and Trustee. In September of 2010 April stepped in on a full-time
basis to assist the Artistic Director in managing the ballet’s operations. Ms. Chase-Lubitz
also scrved as Trustee and Board Chair for Fellowship Health Resources, Vice President
of the Rocky Hill School Parent Organization, and Education Committee member for

Trinity Repertory Theater.




